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August 19, 2013
Dear Residence Student,

Re: Damage Suffered to Personal Property While Living in Residence

Please be advised Carleton University and the Department of Housing and Conference Services are not responsible for loss or damage to property owned by students or others, regardless of the cause.

The Department of Housing and Conference Services and/or the University’s Manager, Risk and Insurance may request you to complete a Student Property Damage Claim Form to assist in the assessment of damage, and to assist you in making a claim against any responsible third party. The provision of this form to you should not be interpreted as an admission of liability on behalf of the University or the Department of Housing and Conference Services.

Students living in residence should ensure that personal belongings are covered by their own insurance policy. It is often possible to have your parents’ Homeowners policy extended to cover your personal property while in residence. If this first approach is not available, it is strongly recommended students purchase their own contents insurance.

In case of a loss, it is the student’s responsibility to control the damage to their property by taking appropriate action when it is safe to do so. If water or smoke has damaged clothing, wash it immediately to prevent the development of mold and to limit odor in your room.

Bag items damaged beyond cleaning or repair and save for inspection by your insurance adjuster, or responsible third party.

Students must co-operate fully with the University’s Loss Prevention personnel in their investigation of any loss.

If you have any information regarding the cause of a loss, it is important you pass this information on to the Department of Housing and Conference Services or the Department of University Safety.

Yours sincerely,

Manager, Risk and Insurance

Carleton University
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